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The Next Twenty-five Years 

Text and photos by Steve Perrin 

   For twenty-five years, since 1990, Friends of Taunton 

Bay has been developing the big picture of how Taun-

ton Bay works within its watershed. Now, heading to-

ward the year 2040, we face into the next twenty-five 

years. The air is full of talk about global warming, sea-

level rise, bluff erosion, ocean acidification, species 

migrations and extinctions, non-native species inva-

sions, spruce-fir forests retreating northward, hardwood 

forests advancing until 

Maine is to look much 

like South Carolina does 

today. Are we up for the 

inevitable changes that 

are descending upon us?  

   It is clear that all the 

work weôve put in to un-

derstand the workings of 

the bay in the context of 

the watershed controlling 

the quality of the fresh 

water flowing from high 

ground to sea level is 

exactly the preparation 

weôre going to need if 

we are to meet the many 

challenges ahead. 

    Taunton Bay is in the 

good shape it is today 

because the watershed 

that feeds it is largely 

forested and undevel-

oped. Of all the counties along the U.S. east coast, Han-

cock and Washington Counties in Maine boast the 

cleanest waters and healthiest fresh-water and marine 

habitats. Changes that affect our local watersheds will 

affect our forests, streams, estuaries, the fish and wild-

life they supportðand our local way of life. 

   The question is: what manner of human development 

will accompany the climate and habitat changes that are 

heading our way? What industrial, commercial, and mu-

nicipal changes are in store for our relatively undevel-

oped region? Seeking moderate temperatures, our neigh-

bors to the south are bound to head north. That influx 

will increase our local population, requiring the building 

of new roads and other developments necessary to sus-

tain it, all putting more pressure on our native environ-

ment, its habitats, and wildlife. In this case, on the wa-

tershed, forests, and 

streams that maintain 

Taunton Bay estuary in 

good health. 

    What should we do, sit 

back and watch it happen? 

Or do everything we can 

to make sure it happens in 

such a way to respect the 

values and understanding 

we have so painstakingly 

achieved by paying close 

attention to the natural 

ecosystems we have 

around us, and, more to 

the point, ecosystems that 

have us as wise, active, 

and conscientious resi-

dents? 

    That choice is up to us. 

Building on our past 

achievements, I think it is 

clear that we canôt turn our 

backs on future events as if they were inevitable, but 

rather must face into them and the implications they 

bring with them to ensure we meet this growing chal-

lenge with a firm grasp of what is about to happen and 

the risks involved so that we can be sure that it happens 

in the best possible way. 

 Friends of Taunton Bay is poised to ally itself 

with other groups having similar concerns. As outgoing 
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president, Frank Dorsey has achieved links with French-

man Bay Conservancy, College of the Atlantic, 

Schoodic Education and Research Center, Frenchman 

Bay Partners, and the Downeast Salmon Federation. 

Note that this summer our Friday summer talks on Gor-

donôs Wharf were sponsored jointly with Frenchman 

Bay Conservancy in order to focus on common con-

cerns. We are now sensitive to land use in our water-

Bluff ErosionðTaunton River esker. 

shed, as well as the water quality in streams that the 

coming changes might affect. By forming such allianc-

es, we have a chance of cooperatively building a united 

front against the ecological threats that are upon us (as 

is already the case, for instance, with green crabs, shore-

line erosion, and unstableðand hence unpredictableð

weather conditions).  

   I have personally documented an eleven-foot retreat of 

the shoreline on Thompson Island in Acadia National 

Park over the past 55 years, suggesting a loss of one 

foot on a gradual slope every five years. Sea-level rise is 

upon us, in both Taunton and Frenchman Bays. Acadia 

National Park has the same prospects as Friends of 

Taunton Bay. At least we are in good company. 

   Aside from cooperation, what it is going to take to 

fuel our efforts over the next twenty-five years is an atti-

tude celebrating our good fortune in living, working, 

and vacationing where we do. What is required is that 

weðFriends of Taunton Bay, its executive committee, 

members, and cooperatorsðmake that attitude a way of 

life, and act accordingly by asking every day, ñHow can 

I help improve our local situation in this remarkable 

region featuring so many of Earthôs living and scenic 

wonders?ò 

    If we do this right, our celebratory attitude will see us 

(and our fellow species) through the difficult years be-

tween now and the year 2040, and thereafter. If, instead, 

we leave it to state and federal agencies to get us 

through, soon we ourselves might well be looking to 

relocate in Quebec. Along with eloquent rhetoric in the 

halls of government, we need celebratory action on the 

ground right here where we live. Taking a benign cli-

mate for granted will no longer suffice. Merely asking 

ñWhat can I do to help?ò or sending a few dollars to an 

Internet address wonôt get the job done.  

   No, we must fully realize ourselves as residents and 

beneficiaries of this particular region of the Earth by 

celebrating every opportunity we have for furthering 

the cause of our natural environment so that we can 

deservedly survive along with it. Our forebears may 

have bungled the great auk affair, along with that of 

the passenger pigeon, Eskimo curlew, the wolf and 

mountain lion, Labrador duck, Atlantic salmon and 

cod, but rather than push species toward extinction, 

this time around we will offer them a hand by not let-

ting our lands become overdeveloped so that thereôs 

room here only for us and our pets. 

   From now on, ñWhatôs in it for the living Earth?ò 

will replace ñWhatôs in it for me?ò We will surmount 

the hardships we ourselves are collectively bringing on 

our region by doing everything we can to moderate our 

own destructive (particularly because so inadvertent) 

behavior. Yes, it is time we grew into the most admira-

ble form of ourselves. The form we all know we are 

capable of attaining, but never quite achieve because 

we donôt fully grasp the crucial role we play along 

with countless others in maintaining the natural world. 

   I canôt rely on even my own rhetoric to save my soul; 

I strive to translate my good intentions into construc-

tive action every day of my life. Why else am I here if 

not to be my best, most celebratory self? Why settle for 

being a complainer? I would not suggest that you     

Logging Operation north of Great Pond 

ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ м 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǇŀƎŜ о 



Photo by Lisa Herrington 
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FTBôs Frank Dorsey, COA intern Brynna Golden, 

Frenchmanbay Conservancyôs Aaron Dority 

 

Land use in East Franklin, Route 200, Sand Pit, 

Blueberry Barren, Inlet to Hog Bay 

follow a course more demanding than the one I choose 

for myself. Like it or not, we are all equally part of the 

showðthe splendid pageant of life in this region we 

now enjoy. This is our region; we are its progeny and 

inhabitants. Together we can celebrate ourselves at the 

same time we give our hearts to our native haunts and 

habitats.  
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Note from the Editor 
by Alan Gray 

   Many of you have no doubt noticed that this newsletter 

is very late in coming.  It was originally targeted for just 

after the Holidays.  The delay is my faultða perfect 

storm of computer hardware and software issues, travel, 

the holidays, illness, and yes, mid-winter ennui.   

   We should get back on track with the next issue in 

June.  We are also looking at possibly smaller, but more 

frequent issues, and establishing e-mail distribution for 

members who would prefer  to receive content that way.   

E-mail distribution could also help us lower printing and 

mailing costs, which have become significant. 

Brynna Golden, Shared Internship 
by Frank Dorsey 

   Between the middle of June and the middle of August 
Brynna Golden, a senior at College of the Atlantic, 
shared an internship with Friends of Taunton Bay and 
Frenchman Bay Conservancy.  

   For FTB she counted mating horseshoe crabs on 
Shipyard Point; observed, photographed and assessed 
the Route 200 bridges and several culverts in the east-
ern end of Hog Bay; assisted with our two three-day 
science camps for grades K-6; with support from Pro-
fessor Chris Petersen and COA students, measured and 
counted flora and fauna in the intertidal zone to create a 
database for future study and placed stakes to assess 
beach erosion.  

   Her reports on the bridges and culverts will be used to 
recommend improvements. The databases she created 
will allow on-going assessment of erosion and changes 
in the flora and fauna of Taunton Bay. And, her enthu-
siastic participation in the camps delighted the campers 
and the other leaders. 

   Her shared internship culminated in a presentation of 
her work for both organizations as a Friday night lec-
ture to a delighted audience. 

   That, I propose, is the way of the future. The future 

that starts today, and continues ever after. The chal-

lenge is not to fix the Earth to make it worthy of us, but 

just the opposite, to make ourselves worthy of this 

Earth we are born to and that daily provides for our 

needs. From here on out, let sufficiency and celebrato-

ry stewardship be our ideals, not excess and degrada-

tion out of carelessness. Stewardship, after all, is caring 

for that which supports us, not that which we claim to 

own exclusively for ourselves. 

   As I view it, the future of Friends of Taunton Bay is 

to build on the foundation of citizen science an ethic of 

citizen stewardship for the sake of us all. 

Upper Hog Bay and Salt Marsh 


